
Juniper Green Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held in the Committee Room at JG Village Hall, Baberton Avenue on Wednesday 20th May 2015 starting at 7pm.

Attendees: Gordon Miller, Vic Stewart, Richard Watt, Ken Davies, Neil Ingram, Cliff Beevers, Norma McGeever, Helen Ogg, Ian Gilmour, Russell Salton, PC Cammy Asmar and Councillor Dominic Heslop.
Visitors: Anthea Grierson  (Headteacher JGPS), Eric White and Shirley Noakes.
1. Apologies: Anne Wimberley, Susan Perriss and Councillors Bill and Ricky Henderson. 

2. Minutes of April 22nd Meeting and Matters Arising: the minutes of 22nd April were accepted as a true record.
    Cliff proposed that Anthea become a co-opted member of JGCC, seconded by Richard.

    Anthea would replace Ingrid on the committee.  Cliff made it clear, however, that we would welcome anyone from the school at any of our meetings.

· Helen had received an email from Transport Scotland replying to her enquiry of several weeks earlier, informing her that the query she had raised would be dealt with in the following 20 working days.

·  Helen had written to Paul Saunders, the Community Safety Officer, who had provided an email update on the situation regarding motorcyclists at Curriemuirend Park; information to that effect had been circulated to JGCC earlier in the day. Although it was claimed that motor cycling in the park had stopped, Jim Ferguson had reported another incident earlier on the day of the meeting. An update was expected at the Neighbourhood Safety Committee of 1 June. In this context Ken reported damage to some of the newly planted trees in the park, mainly caused by removal of the canes supporting them.

·  Helen had written to Gail Dickson to ask whether there were any plans to visit primary schools to talk about the litter problem on our streets. She was awaiting a response.

· Richard had written to CEC to request the retention of Juniper Green’s toilets, pointing out that they were the only toilets easily accessible to users of the Water of Leith Walkway for a considerable distance in either direction.
· Neil had submitted possible issues to Andy Edwards for consideration as part of the next stage of the NEPs project, but had been told that pothole repairs were not eligible under NEPS, being funded from the Revenue budget.
· Norma had contacted Waste Services about attending a farmers’ market to publicise the new refuse collection arrangements to be introduced to Baberton Mains on 1st June. She expected them to attend the July market for this purpose.
· Dominic indicated that no further progress had been made over discovering ownership of the unmade road east of Bloomiehall Park. He invited Helen to draft a letter asking for information about the investigations which he could sign.      Action: Helen/Dominic

  •   School issues: Anthea said that the names of the children who had won the Healthy Eating 

Menu competition at the April market would appear in the school’s next newsletter. The school had taken action to discourage littering. She had investigated the problems of dangerous and anti-social parking by parents in Baberton Mains Wynd and Baberton Avenue. A few parents thought harmonizing closing times each day for older and younger, children, which was favoured by the majority, would exacerbate existing parking difficulties. She hoped to initiate a Park and Stride scheme, but recognized that parking further away from the school might necessitate employing a lollipop person on Baberton Mains Drive. She had been told that an existing lollipop person could be transferred, but that there would have to be an accident before a new one would be taken on. Gordon said that the Health and Safety Executive were now emphasizing the need to record near misses rather than waiting for an accident to happen.
3.  Reports and recent meetings 

            3.1  Secretary: there had been no licensing applications affecting JGCC.
     3.2  Treasurer: Ken reported that there had been no activity on No.1 account which stood at £231.77, while the No.2 account contained £6,691.65. One cost of £106.00 had been public liability insurance for the football tournament which Vic believed could be obtained more cheaply by negotiation next time.
3.3  Monthly local planning matters … report circulated separately. No applications had been approved in the past month.  A noise survey from the applicants at the nursery in Foulis Crescent had been asked for but had not been done. JGCC members who had checked reported that noise levels were very low. Applications for demolition of existing buildings and their replacement by three houses at 49 and 51 Juniper Avenue and alterations at 11 Baberton Avenue were likely to be approved.
LDP2 had been adopted by the CEC and would be submitted to the Government Reporter, with all objections, for resolution by February 2016. The Planning Committee had seen ‘merit’ in the objections they had received, but had made no decision on any of them. The Reporter had been asked to rename Clovenstone Park as GS10 in the plan. It had been recommended that any Development at Curriemuirend Park should fall within the catchment areas of Clovenstone Primary School and WHEC. Dominic commented that no change to the status of Curriemuirend Park within LDP2 was to be expected; the Planning Committee’s decision had been a fudge. The Reporter’s response was hoped for in November 2015. The Reporter would be nominated in June; after November (s)he would submit the plan to a second examination and the final report would come into force in April 2016. The public would have no involvement in these proceedings and could not make representations to the Reporter. The land east of Milburn Tower had not been included in LDP2 and was not regarded as a viable option by the city’s planning officials. Dominic volunteered to try to find out whom the Reporter would be consulting. Neil proposed that we should challenge the validity of the SESplan assumption that Edinburgh needed 32,000 new houses. Cliff asked Dominic to confirm that Councillor Perry, Chair of the Planning Committee, had stated that Curriemuirend Park, as a park, should never have been included for development in the local plan. Eric said that he would still like to pursue the plan for allotments, but was inhibited by so much uncertainty. Dominic offered to try to obtain an answer about the possibility of allotments. Neil said that the next SESplan was expected in July 2015, after which consultation would last for eight weeks. Archie Clark had asked for a meeting between the South West Community Forum and the SES planners. The next version of the LDP could be expected towards the end of 2016.
Ursula Fearns, owner of the police box, had been asked to find £1,500 to pay for widening the pavement so that any queue of customers forming at the box would not obstruct pedestrians or those waiting at the bus stop. Dominic had investigated the request and agreed with JGCC that the bus stop, which was due for refurbishment anyway, could be moved further west. Cliff pointed out that Dundas Estates had given £5,000 to the council towards Safer Routes to School, money that had not been spent and could be reallocated, in part, to move the bus shelter, a suggestion that Dominic agreed should be explored. He added that officials could be invited to meet members of JGCC to examine the police box site and the possibility of moving the shelter.              Action: Dominic
3.4  Meetings: Cliff reported on meetings he had attended at National Registers for Scotland on 6th May as part of the Population and Migration Statistics committee and on 12 May in the company of Archie Clark of SWCF and Duncan Campbell and Andrew MacLeod of the Cockburn Association. On both occasions the reason was to learn more about the way that population statistics are produced.  
Cliff and Neil had met with Craig Dunlop to discuss the preparation for the football competition the following week and the remedial work needed in the patch of ground immediately to the south of the JG tennis courts.                  Action: Neil
Helen reported her attendance at the exhibition of the Baberton Mains History Quilt at the Scottish Parliament in the company of Muriel Adams. She had also been at a meeting of the Neighbourhood Funding Panel which had so far awarded £9,053, leaving £32,000 still available.
 4. Police report 
     PC Cammy Asmar issued a written report. 81 calls had been received by the police over the past month, mostly relating to minor offences. Crimes of note in the report had all occurred in Currie. Responding to criticisms of the 101 telephone service, he advised that it was generally more effective to dial 999 if an immediate response was required and essential to do so if someone’s safety was under threat.
     4.1  Safety committee meeting: a meeting had been arranged for 1st June.
5. JGCC matters

 5.1 EACC elections: Helen reminded the meeting that the election of  EACC office bearers would take place on the next day and that JGCC should vote for candidates for chair, vice-chair and secretary.  The CVs of the various candidates had been circulated earlier in the day by email. It was decided to support the nominations of Eric Dobbie for chair, Helen for vice-chair and Geoff Pearson for secretary.
5.2 JG Farmers Market … May 23 arrangements: new stalls included a venison supplier, and the return of the cheese/cooked meat stall. Laura had been nominated for a global award for the best sandwich based on her tattie scone wrap, while the owner of Pie Not? had received bronze, silver and gold British Pie awards at Melton Mowbray. These successes were perfect for May’s theme of Scottish Food and Drink.  The committee needed to consider how to source and sell strawberries at the June 27 market for our Wimbledon theme in collaboration with JG Tennis Club. Cliff proposed that the Friends of Curriemuirend Park could sell strawberries and ice cream in aid of their funds. He asked Gordon and Ken to take the proposal back to the Friends’ committee for their consideration.
5.3 Facebook update: Russell reported 99 likes for the market page which, by being circulated to the Currie and Balerno Rotary club, had reached about 2,000 people. He was putting anything relating to the market on the Facebook page and was inviting likes on the CC page for community and non-profit organisations. The Facebook page was continuing to grow and needed more photographs. It was agreed that there was too much density of text involved in posting the JGCC minutes on Facebook and that the agendas of meetings would suffice in future, with a link to the minutes on the website. Helen asked about items such as the Health Fair being kept live on the Timeline over a longer period. Russell agreed to consult Craig on how that might be done.  Cliff said he had been tweeting and that JGCC website might look again at having a twitter feed so as to reach an audience we had been missing so far.
5.4 Football tournament … week beginning May 25: Six teams would compete, with RBS, JGPS, Ward’s Garage, Kinleith Arms, Bloomiehall Bairns and a team from Baberton all taking part in two mini-leagues on the evenings of Tuesday 26 May and Wednesday 27 May, kick off 7pm.  The final would be played between each evening’s winners on Friday 29 May.  JGCC had sponsored the competition by covering the cost of public liability insurance. The Man of the Match award would be sponsored by Porteous Funerals and further sponsorship would be provided for those acting as first aiders on all 3 nights from Al Borgo.  Wood’s Deli were also sponsoring the event with a voucher to the referee.  Iceland had also promised to supply oranges and water for all the half-time breaks.  JGCC was very grateful for all these sponsorships. Alan MacNab, Gordon and Ian would act as linesmen at the tournament.
5.5 Health Fair… Sat 30 May 10am-2pm in the Gibson Craig Hall in Currie.  Norma reported that publicity posters had been distributed, a banner put up at the Gibson Craig Hall and a notice posted on JGCC’s Facebook page. She offered to sell any remaining Baberton Mains History books at the Fair. A good number of organisations would take part though Heriot Watt University felt it was too soon for them to participate, but had indicated they would be interested in any future fair. The hall rental was only £35 and Allister MacKillop was looking for between £50 and £100 from each of the three CCs involved. Helen and Cliff said they would attend.
5.6 AGM arrangements … Mon 1 Jun, 7.30pm: Our AGM would be held on Monday 1 June at 7.30pm in the main hall of the Village Hall.  Cliff said it was a shame that AGMs had to be held at this time of year, coming as it did very close to the AGM of JG Village Hall Association.  He asked if anyone wanted to have a platform, apart from chair, treasurer and planning convenor.  It was agreed that Helen would give an update on the Baberton History Project.
5.7 Plans for the Autumn: Cliff reminded the meeting that the idea of combining with the Balerno Music Festival would not go ahead, owing mainly to the deaths in Balerno earlier in the year of two leading figures in the event.  Cliff raised the possibility that JGCC might like to organize some literary community activities in the late Autumn.  He had contacted the Edinburgh Makar, Christine de Luca, who had indicated she would like to be involved. Cliff, Neil and Richard would meet to discuss the way forward.
 6. Councillors’ corner: Dominic had nothing further to contribute.
 7.  AOCB:
    7.1 Bookmarks: the winning designs from the primary school’s Fairtrade bookmark competition had been printed and would be distributed free at the market. They would be on the Fairtrade stall and would also be given out at the Currie Health Fair.
    7.2  Cliff reminded everyone he had tickets for the Currie High School concert in June if   anyone wished to attend.

8. Date and venue of the Next Meeting, walkabouts etc: the next meeting would be the AGM on Monday 1st June at 7.30pm in the main hall of the Village Hall, followed by the regular monthly meeting on Wednesday 24th June at 7pm in the committee room of the Village Hall.

___________________________________Cliff Beevers (Chairperson)                    /       /


